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Pendle Hill High School 
Works notification June 2021 

A project is underway to upgrade Pendle Hill High School to support the growing student and community 
needs. 

Construction activities will start at Pendle Hill High School from Monday, 28 June 2021. 

The works will include: 

 site establishment for refurbishment works to Blocks A and E  

 remediation, demolition and refurbishment works in Blocks A and E 

 upgrades to the staff carpark, vehicle and pedestrian entry gates on Cornock Avenue.  

The primary vehicle entrance for construction traffic will be via a temporary vehicle entry off Binalong Road. 
A secondary vehicle entry on Cornock Avenue will also be used outside of school hours.  

Traffic control will be in place as required to manage pedestrian and vehicle movements near the site 
access points. 

Asbestos removal works 

Prior investigations have indicated that Block A and E contain asbestos containing material. This material 
will be removed prior to refurbishment work starting.  

The asbestos containing materials will be removed between Saturday 26 June and Monday 12 July 2021 in 
accordance with the Department of Education’s Asbestos Management Plan and SafeWork NSW 
regulations. All asbestos containing material will be removed during outside of school hours.  

All work will be completed by licensed and accredited asbestos contractors, and monitored by 
occupational hygienists in strict accordance with all applicable legislation, regulations, policies and 
guidelines. Testing will be completed to ensure the area has been fully remediated. A clearance certificate 
will be issued to the school by an independent asbestos assessor before the area is reopened to students, 
staff and contractors. Additional notification will be provided if further asbestos removal works are required. 

The health, safety and wellbeing of the school community and local residents is our highest priority. Please 
be assured that these works will not pose a risk to the community. 

Working hours 

Construction work will take place between 7.00am and 5.00pm Monday to Saturday in accordance with 
the Education State Environmental Planning Policy. No works will take place on Sunday or public holidays. 

A map overleaf shows the location of the refurbishment works and the changes to pedestrian flow during 
the construction period.  
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